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The objectiveof the projectwas to provide the participantwith experiencein basic mechanical
repairsand welding. The projectwould providean opportunity for the participant to work m
team, to experiencethe work environment(including occupationalwork andsafetyrequirements)
and for the participant to assess,without committing to an apprenticeshipor traineeship,their
aptitudefor thistypeofwork.

Council currently employs an apprenticeevery two (2) years. The project did not guarantee
employment as an apprenticebut was designed to encourage the participant/s to promote
themselvesfor formalconsideration.

Onthe basisof the informationprovidedto Councilit wasunderstoodthatthe hourly rate(inclusive
of on-costsandcasualloading)would havebeen$29.12,which is consideredextremelyhigh for an
unskilledperson,wit the level of subsidybeingconsideredas insufficientto reducethehourlycost
to the level expectedfor atraineeposition.

Unfortunately,Council hasbeenunable to proceedwith the project on the basisof the estimated
costs,

Council would seekconsiderationbeinggiven to the funding of strategiesto engageindigenous
youth, to provide workplace experiencein trades related areas,to encourageemploymentas
apprentices,and/ortrainees. Council would alsobe seekinginformationon the successof other
similar initiatives.

Yours faiththily,

Mark Arnold
GeneralMana2cr
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The Secretary
StandingCommitteeon Aboriginal &

TorresStraitIslanderAffairs
Houseof Representatives
ParliamentHouse
CANBERRA ACT 2600

By Email: atsia.reps~aph.gov.au

DearMr Scarlett,

Re: Inquiry into ludhenousEmolovment

I write on behalfof Council in responseto your
the Inquiry into IndigenousEmploymentby the
Aboriginal& TonesStraitIslanderAffairs.

conespondencedated23 March 2005, advisingof
Houseof RepresentativesStandingCommitteeon

The following submissionis preparedin accordancewith the following Council Minute 194/05,
adoptedattheOrdinaryMeetingofCouncilheldon 21 April 2005:-

“Resolvedthat Council write to the StandingCommitteeon Aboriginal & Torres Strait Islander
Affairs, Inquiry into IndigenousEmployment,detailing the d~fJiculties recently experiencedin
obtainingemploymentwith trainingopportunitiesfor a local indigenousyouth”

Council in providing its commentsnotes that the standingCommitteeunderthe termsof reference
for the Inquiry is seeking“positive factorsand examplesamongstIndigenousCommunitiesand
individuals”, andthatCouncil’srecentexperiencesdo not fit thiscriteria.

Council hasrecentlyinvestigatedwith the assistanceof the local employmentagency,aprojectthat
would haveprovided a local indigenousyouth employmentfor a period of approximatelyfifteen
(15) weeks,in Council’sworkshopfor two (2) to three(3) daysaweek.

All correspondence should be addressed to:

The General Manager
TentertieldShireCoundi

247 RouseStreet(P0Box 214) TENTERFIELD NSW 2372

iciephone: (02) 6736 1744 Facsimile: (02) 6736 2669 email: totrncil@ttflt&fiCldflSW.gOV.aU website: wwwtentedield.nsw.govau
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